
WESTCHESTER’S OLDEST AND MOST RESPECTED NEWSPAPERS

PRESORT-STD

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID

White Plains, NY

Permit #7164

www.RisingMediaGroup.comYonkerstimes.com                                                                      Friday November 18, 2022

              Yonkers Rising 

 YHS Student Gives Back; Collects

   Food & Clothes for Thanksgiving 

      Yonkers Bond Rating 

      Boosted by S&P to A+

  Help Jordan Mendez and his mother Khaleelah help others for Thanksgiving 

Make a Donation at Zelle

     --MoxieYonkers@gmail.com 

Agency Reassigns Yonkers with Bond Rating of Stable Outlook Reflecting City’s 
Improved Financial Management

	 Yonkers	Mayor	Mike	Spano	today	announced	that	leading	financial	bond	
agency	S&P	Global	Ratings	upgraded	the	City	of	Yonkers	to	an	‘A+’,	stable	out-
look,	revised	from	an	‘A’,	stable	outlook	in	2021.	S&P	Global	Ratings	reassigned	
an	‘A+’	rating	to	City	of	Yonkers’	general	obligation	bonds	and	the	City’s	school	
debt.	
	 “Given	the	fiscal	challenges	that	Yonkers	has	faced,	I	am	pleased	with	the	latest	
bond	ratings	as	they	continue	to	be	the	highest	Yonkers	has	received	in	forty	years,”	
said	Mayor	Spano.	“These	ratings	reflect	my	administration’s	hard	work	and	com-
mitment	over	the	last	decade	to	strengthen	the	city’s	finances.	Working	together	
with	our	Governor,	state	delegation	and	City	Council,	we	continue	to	illustrate	a	
financial	plan	that	S&P	has	deemed	secure	and	responsible.”
	 According	to	S&P,	the	leading	factor	for	the	city’s	rating	is	its	improved	man-
agement	conditions,	as	evidenced	by	several	years	of	balanced-to-positive	budget-
ary	performance	that	bolstered	reserves	to	the	highest	nominal	amount	in	recent	
history,	positioning	the	city	to	absorb	the	phase-out	of	federal	stimulus	funds,	as	
well	as	slower	economic	growth	in	the	first	half	of	calendar	2023.
	 Yonkers	Finance	Commissioner	John	Liszewski	said,	“The	‘A+’	rating	with	
a	stable	outlook	from	S&P	once	again	illustrates	that	under	Mayor	Spano’s	lead-
ership,	we	are	not	only	moving	Yonkers	in	the	right	direction	and	implementing	
sound	financial	policies,	but	creating	conditions	that	will	grow	our	economy	and	
school	district.”
	 “The	City	has	made	a	lot	of	progress	and	our	financial	outlook	continues	to	
improve	every	day,”	said	Mayor	Spano.	“The	financial	burdens	that	threaten	New	
York’s	Big	Five	Cities	are	real,	especially	those	placed	by	our	dependent	school	
districts	and	increasingly	dependent	populations.	I	look	forward	to	continually	
working	with	our	city	and	state	representatives	to	achieve	a	stronger	and	more	
financially	secure	Yonkers.”
___________________________________________________________________
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10th Annual YoFi Fest Returns as a 
Hybrid International Film Festival 

By Dan Murphy 

	 It’s	that	time	of	year	when	all	of	us	should	try	to	make	an	effort	to	help	others	
for	the	holidays.	One	easy	way	to	do	that	is	to	help	Jordan	Mendez,	a	freshman	at	
Yonkers-Middle	High	School,	who	has	started	a	food	and	clothing	drive	to	help	
families	having	a	tough	time	with	inflation	and	the	rising	costs	of	everything.	
	 Jordan	is	a	graduate	of	the	Charter	School	for	Educational	Excellence,	CSEE,	
and	a	Boy	Scout	from	Troop	4.	Recently	his	troop	volunteered	at	the	Tour	de	
Yonkers	bike	event.	“At	the	Tour	de	Yonkers	we	had	a	lot	of	excess	food,	and	I	
didn’t	want	it	to	go	to	waste,	so	we	came	to	St.	John’s	Church,	Getty	Square,	and	
offered	it	to	people	who	were	just	walking	by.	One	person	said	she	knew	people	
who	were	having	troubles	affording	food	and	that	made	me	think	about	a	way	to	
help.”
	 “I	know	most	people	want	to	help	but	don’t	know	how.	So	I	came	up	with	the	
idea	of	doing	something	and	giving	everyone	the	chance	to	help.	“
	 The	name	of	Jordan’s	endeavor	is	Yonkers	Moxie	Project.	“Moxie	is	a	word	
that	stood	out	to	me.	It’s	about	determination,	and	we	need	that	to	help	lift	up	our	
community.”
	 Together	with	his	mother,	Khaleelah	Bond,	the	two	have	“put	our	brains	
together	and	find	out	how	we	can	serve	our	community.	It	has	been	a	rough	three	
years	for	a	lot	of	people,	and	many	are	food	insecure.”
	 Jordan	says	that	students	and	staff	at	Yonkers	Middle-High	School	have	
joined	in	the	effort.	“I	put	out	donation	boxes	at	my	school	and	got	a	great	re-
sponse.”	
	 In	addition	to	food,	Jordan	wanted	to	collect	clothing	because	“I	found	a	lot	
of	students	at	my	school	who	felt	insecure	about	their	clothes.	I	was	able	to	col-
lect	more	than	200	pounds	of	clothes.”
	 And	Khaleelah,	who	works	at	a	dental	office,	was	able	to	get	a	large	donation	
of	dental	supplies	that	will	also	be	handed	out.	
	 A	few	supermarkets	in	Yonkers	have	also	agreed	to	help-Whole	Foods,	and	
Shoprite,	with	the	hope	that	others	will	come	aboard.	Turkeys	are	the	best	dona-
tion,	but	all	food	items	will	be	accepted.	
	 The	plan	is	to	have	a	giveaway	on	Wed.	Nov.	23,	the	day	before	Thanksgiv-
ing,	at	The	Yonkers	Salvation	Army,	110	New	Main	Street,	between	1pm-6pm.	
Meals	may	also	be	served,	depending	on	the	response	and	the	number	of	dona-
tions. 

	 YoFi	Fest’s	annual	film	festival	is	back	for	its	tenth	anniversary!	This	year,	
from	December	2nd	through	December	11th,	YoFiFest	will	present	over	140	
independent	films	submitted	from	31	countries,	as	well	as	from	right	here	in	our	
own	backyard.	The	films	include	features,	documentaries,	shorts,	animation,	
music	videos,	web	series,	and	student	work.
	 Aside	from	the	strongest	line	up	of	films	to	date,	this	year	also	stands	out	as	
a	fully	hybrid	event	which	gives	the	audience	the	option	of	watching	every	film	
either	in-person	at	the	theater	or	online	with	a	simultaneous	livestream.	Both	the	
online	and	in-person	audiences	will	also	get	to	see	the	filmmaker

   Governor Hochul Visits Yonkers 
    to Reopen Philipse Manor Hall  

Governor	Kathy	Hochul	today	announced	the	reopening	of	Philipse	Manor	Hall	
State	Historic	Site	in	Yonkers	after	a	$20	million	renovation	of	the	building	and	
grounds,	as	well	as	the	design	of	new	exhibits.	These	new	exhibits	advance	the	
Office	of	Parks,	Recreation	and	Historic	Preservation’s	Our	Whole	History	initia-
tive,	which	is	an	effort	to	ensure	that	the	state’s	historic	sites	embrace	stories	that	

Governor Kathy Hochul helped reopen Philpse Manor Hall after a $20 M renovation 

below: one of the new exhibits at the oldest building in Yonkers 

Continued on pg 4-
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AMAZING IS COMBINING 

GREAT CARE WITH 

CONVENIENCE.

Many of our offices accept most insurance and 

have same-day, early and late appointments, 

and some even offer weekend availability. Or,  

if you can't make it in, we offer video visits.*

Make an appointment at nyp.org/medicalgroups

*Restrictions apply.

NewYork-Presbyterian 

Medical Group Westchester

Ridge Hill on Ice, Skating Rink Opens Nov. 19 Black Panther-Wakanda A Big Hit in Yonkers

	 Walk	into	a	winter	wonderland	at	Ridge	Hill,	where	holiday	preparation	is	
in	full	swing	as	the	Yonkers	mixed-use	destination	readies	to	celebrate	a	magical	
season	of	family-friendly	events,	including	the	debut	of	a	festive	new	experience:	
Ridge Hill on Ice.
	 Construction	of	the	2,000	square-foot	ice	rink	is	well	underway	as	the	Town	
Square	Lawn	(central	green	space	located	next	to	The	Cheesecake	Factory)	trans-
forms	into	an	outdoor	skate	zone,	with	a	grand	launch	set	for	the	same	day	as	The	
Lighting	of	Ridge	Hill	on	Sunday,	November	20.	After	a	dazzling	professional	
ice-skating	performance	at	4	p.m.,	the	rink	officially	opens	to	the	public.	While	
walk-ups	are	welcome,	guests	are	encouraged	to	book	ice	skating	reservations	in	
advance	through	Ridge	Hill’s	website	to	ensure	a	time	slot.	General	admission	tick-
ets,	which	include	skates,	are	$18	for	adults	and	$14	per	child	12	and	under.	Op-
erating	hours	are	Mondays	to	Thursdays	from	4	to	9	p.m.;	Saturdays	from	11	a.m.	
to	10	p.m.;	and	Sundays	from	11	a.m.	to	8	p.m.	Yonkers	residents	have	through	
January	29	to	lace	up	their	skates	and	go	for	a	spin	around	the	rink.
	 In	addition	to	Ridge	Hill	on	Ice,	the	destination’s	full	schedule	of	holiday	
events	include:
	 The	Lighting	of	Ridge	Hill	|	November	20	from	4	to	6	p.m.	Sleigh	bells	ring,	
are	you	listening?	Kick	off	the	most	wonderful	time	of	the	year	at	the	annual	Ridge	
Hill	tree	lighting.	Enjoy	festive	live	music	and	local	entertainment,	the	opening	of	
the	brand-new	outdoor	ice-skating	rink,	and	the	arrival	of	Santa	Claus	to	lead	the	
crowd	in	counting	down	as	the	magnificent	tree	sparkles	to	life.	This	event	is	free	
and	open	to	the	public;	however,	the	cost	of	food	and	beverage	will	vary.
	 Santa	at	Ridge	Hill	|	November	21	to	December	24	Up	on	the	rooftop	click,	
click,	click!	Santa	has	set	up	shop	at	Ridge	Hill	to	meet	everyone	on	the	Nice	List.	
To	secure	a	spot	with	Mr.	Claus,	appointments	are	encouraged	and	can	be	made	on	
Ridge	Hill’s	website.	Walk-ups	will	only	be	accepted	as	time	allows.
	 Black	Friday	at	Ridge	Hill	|	November	25	from	10	a.m.	to	10	p.m.	During	
Black	Friday,	shoppers	can	enjoy	all-day	specials	from	select	Ridge	Hill	retailers	
and	restaurants,	as	well	as	exciting	activities	happening	throughout	the	destination,	
including	live	DJ	entertainment	near	the	ice	rink.
Menorah	Lighting	at	Ridge	Hill	|	December	18	from	4	to	6	p.m.	Light	up	the	night	
in	celebration	of	Hanukkah	with	Ridge	Hill	and	Chabad	of	Yonkers.	Enjoy	family-
friendly	activities,	delicious	Hanukkah	treats,	a	giant	Gelt	Drop,	and	more	during	a	
traditional Menorah lighting ceremony.
	 For	more	event	information,	visit	ridgehill.com.	
_________________________________________________________________

	 The	Alamo	Drafthouse	movies	was	the	place	to	be	last	weekend,	as	Black	
Panther-Wakanda	hit	the	big	screen	across	the	country.	
	 The	much	anticipated	sequel	to	Black	Panther	inspired	Yokers	Rising	photog-
rapher	Donna	Davis	to	get	shirts	for	her	friends	to	see	the	film	opening	day.	
	 Wakanda	Forever	scored	Hollywood’s	2nd	best	opening	this	year,	with	$185	
in	the	first	week	at	the	Box	Office,	and	now	more	than	$200	Million	total.	
_________________________________________________________________ 
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 Happy 60th Birthday Will Library 

By Eric W. Schoen

	 This	is	a	special	week	in	yonkers.	The	Grinton	I.	Will	library,	the	beautiful	
building	off	Central	Park	Avenue	which	Everyone	from	Out	of	town	can	never	
find	celebrates	60	years	of	service	to	the	Yonkers	community.	I	am	proud	to	say	
that	for	56	years	I	have	been	a	patron	at	the	Will	library	only	to	be	beat	by	my	
older	sister	who	has	been	a	patron	since	it’s	opening.	
	 Originally	called	the	Sprain	Brook	Library,	it’s	name	was	changed	to	the	Grin-
ton	I.	Will	Library	in	honor	of	Library	Director	Grinton	Will	,	a	well	respected	
individual.	In	Yonkers.	I	don’t	know	what	the	I	stands	for.	Maybe	a	reader	of	this	
column	Can	clue	me	in	.For	the	work	that	she	did	for	so	many	years	To	get	a	new	
library	built	I	figured	by	now	the	Riverfront	Library	would	be	named	after	Jaque-
line	Miller,	Library	Director	for	so	many	years	after	Mr.	Will.
	 When		the	library	was	built	the	roadway	became	2	levels	between		Arlington	
street	and	Sadore	lane.	This	brought	a	Lot	of	traffic	to	an	already	busy	road	for	
people	like	my	mother	always	trying	to	get	some	place	fast!
	 Oh,	how	I	remember	the	third	floor	with	record	players	you	could	put	your	
headphones	on	and	sit	and	listen	to	the	latest	recordings	without	bothering	anyone.	
The	Fine	Arts	Department	went	from	reel	to	reel	to	record	to	VCR	recordings	to	
cassette	tapes	to	our	latest	the	Compact	Disc.	The	cassette	tapes	were	locked	in	
cabinets	so	you	had	to	get	a	librarian	to	open	it.	
	 Sheet	music	was	available	for	loan.	A	book	of	reel	to	reel	movies	that	you	
could	take	out	which	was	great	if	you	had	a	reel	to	reel	projector.	There	was	
always	one	in	the	auditorium	you	could	use	and	the	projector	room	which	today	is	
used	for	a	meeting	room	more	than	a	projector	room.	
	 When	some	trustees	and	Friends	went	to	the	library	to	request	VCR	tapes		be	
added	to	the	collection,	the	response	was	if	we	add	VCR	TApes	today,	lawn	mow-
ers	were	next.	Mind	you	at	one	time	the	library	loaned	out	works	of	art	to	Adults	
and	children.Look	around	the	building	today	and	as	they	say	the	rest	is	history.
	 Before	reconstruction	began	probably	20	years	ago	the	second	floor	consisted	
of	staff	offices	and	the	Children’s	room.	Always	on	the	left	wall	as	you	entered	
was	the	scoreboard	for	the	various	reading	programs	listing	how	many	books	the	
children	in	the	program	had	read.	My	sister	always	topped	the	list	reading	many	
more	than	she	had	to.	Me,	well	let’s	just	say	I	read	the	required	Number.
	 On	the	first	floor	we	have	the	auditorium.	Our	325	seat	auditorium	is	one	of	
the	biggest	in	WESTCHESTER	County	Library	System.	The	only	bigger	audi-
torium	is	the	Riverfront	with	over	400	seats.	Once	a	month	children’s	programs	
including
	 Paper	bag	players,	a	famous	children’s	theater	troup	would	perform	to	325	
eager	children.	Mrs	Schoenfeld,	head	of	children’s	programming	always	greeted	
participants	coming	into	the	auditorium	which	most	of	the	times	had	its	325	seats	
filled	with	happy	kids.	Mom	piled	everyone	who	could	fit	in	the	car	in	little	blue	
rambler	for	the	shows.	After	the	show,	mom,	the	teacher	that	she	was	was	brought	
her	carful	of	kids	to	the	Children’s	Room	to	pick	out	to	a	minimum	of	3	books-
hopefully	more…	thus	my	sisters	love	for	reading.
	 Many	people	don’t	know	about	the	Patio	at	the	end	of	the	Reading	Room.	A	
delightful	place	for	a	reception	or	simply	to	relax	with	a	book.	I	always	thought	
how	perfect	the	library	and	all	its	spaces	would	be	for	a	New	Years	Night	Out	so	
many	communities	have.	Imagine	disco	dancing	under	the	stars	on	the	patio!
 The author Philip Roth died this past spring. My sister tried to read as many 
books	of	his	as	possible	that	she	has	not	read.	Let’s	face	it,	a	copy	of	Portnoy’s	
Complaint	should	be	in	our	Yonkers	libraries.	You	would	think	they	would	have	a	
classic	like	that.	No,	the	library	had	to	get	it	from	Mt.	Vernon.
	 To	honor	the	60th	Birthday	of	the	library,	We	would	like	to	get	60	books,	clas-
sics	and	important	books	donated	By	those	here	today	and	the	general	public.	The	
library	will	select	the	books	missing	from	the	collection	and	you	simply	donate	
the	cost	of	the	book	which	will	have	a	sticker	on	it	with	your	name
	 The	Will	Library	should	have	all	the	classic	and	well	known	books.	You	can	
do	your.	Part	by	giving	staff	time	to	prepare	a	list	of	classics	and	important	books.	
And	then	paying	for	1,	2,	however	many	you	can	afford.
	 A	shout	out	to	the	librarians,	leadership	and	behind	the	scenes	including	
bookmobile	drivers	and	out	in	public	staff	for	60	years	of	serving	the	general	
public	with	a	smile!	And	to	Friends	of	the	Library	of	Which	I	am	President	and	
the	Yonkers	Public	Library	Foundation	for	being	an	important	part	of	what	makes	
Yonkers	Libraries	the	great	institutions	serving	the	public	that	they	are.
	 Grinton	Will	Library.	For	60	years	this,	too	has	been	an	important	part	of	Yon-
kers!
	 A	final	thought:	When	my	sister	was	studying	early	childhood	at	NYU	,	one	
her	professors,	well	known	professor	in	the	world	of	childrens	literature.	Con-

DEA Drug Bust in Yonkers: 19 Kilos 
of Fentanyl Seized- 20 Million Doses

 Damian	Williams,	the	United	States	Attorney	for	the	Southern	District	of	
New	York,	and	Frank	A.	Tarentino	III,	the	Special	Agent-in-Charge	of	the	New	
York	Field	Office	of	the	Drug	Enforcement	Administration	(“DEA”),	announced	
that	JUSTO	VARGAS	was	charged	for	possessing	nearly	20	kilograms	of	fentan-
yl	with	the	intent	to	distribute	it,	in	concert	with	others.		VARGAS	was	arrested	
on	Sunday	and	presented	yesterday	before	Magistrate	Judge	Paul	E.	Davison.	
	 U.S.	Attorney	Damian	Williams	said:	“As	alleged,	the	defendant	conspired	
to	distribute	fentanyl,	one	of	the	deadliest	drugs	on	Earth.		Thanks	to	our	law	
enforcement	partners,	nearly	20	kilograms	of	this	poison	have	been	taken	off	the	
street.”
	 As	alleged	in	the	Complaint:	On	or	about	November	13,	2022,	VARGAS	
met	with	a	confidential	source	to	sell	that	confidential	source	approximately	19	
kilograms	of	fentanyl.		VARGAS	arrived	at	the	Cross	County	Center	parking	lot	
in	Yonkers,	New	York,	and	parked	adjacent	to	the	confidential	source’s	vehicle.		
The	parties	exited	their	respective	vehicles	and	stood	next	to	the	open	trunk	of	
VARGAS’s	vehicle,	which	contained	what	appeared	to	the	confidential	source	
to	be	19	kilograms	of	fentanyl.		Agents	and	officers	then	intervened	and	arrested	
VARGAS	and	seized	the	fentanyl.
	 VARGAS,	31,	of	New	York,	New	York,	is	charged	with	one	count	of	posses-
sion	with	intent	to	distribute	400	grams	and	more	of	fentanyl	and	one	count	of	
conspiring	to	do	the	same.		Those	offenses	carry	mandatory	minimum	sentences	
of	10	years	in	prison	and	maximum	potential	sentences	of	life	in	prison.		
	 The	mandatory	minimum	and	maximum	potential	sentences	in	this	case	are	
prescribed	by	Congress	and	are	provided	here	for	informational	purposes	only,	as	
any	sentencing	of	the	defendant	will	be	determined	by	the	judge.	
	 Mr.	Williams	praised	the	outstanding	work	of	the	DEA’s	New	York	Drug	
Enforcement	Task	Force	comprising	agents	and	officers	of	the	DEA,		New	York	
City	Police	Department,	and	New	York	State	Police.		Mr.	Williams	also	thanked	
the	Office	of	the	Special	Narcotics	Prosecutor	at	the	Manhattan	District	Attor-
ney’s	Office	and	the	Yonkers	Police	Department	for	their	assistance	in	this	case.
	 The	case	is	being	prosecuted	by	the	Office’s	White	Plains	Division.		Assistant	
U.S.	Attorney	Ben	Arad	is	in	charge	of	the	prosecution.
According	to	Drug	Enforcement	Administration	(DEA)	estimates,	one	kilogram	
of	fentanyl	can	produce	1	million	to	1.5	million	pill	dosage	units,	so	Vargas	was	
estimated	to	be	selling	at	least	19	million	doses	of	this	deadly	drug.
___________________________________________________________

	 I	made	a	donation,	and	I	am	impressed	by	the	compassion	of	this	young	
man,	who	hopes	to	get	involved	in	politics	in	Yonkers	one	day	so	that,	“I	can	
use	my	position	to	help	the	community	that	I	live	in	and	want	to	serve.	Until	
then,	I	hope	this	becomes	an	annual	event	and	helps	people.”	
	 The	easiest	way	to	support	this	effort	is	to	visit	Zelle	and	make	a	contribu-
tion	to	the	email-MoxieYonkers@gmail.com.
	 If	you	want	to	make	a	donation	of	food	or	clothing,	take	it	to	the	Salvation	
Army.	Larger	donations	can	be	coordinated	through	Jordan	and	his	mom	by	
emailing	yonkersmoxie@gmail.com	,	or	by	calling	914-709-5311.
	 Editor’s	Note:	I	hope	this	story	has	inspired	you	to	try	and	make	a	positive	
difference	in	someone’s	life	this	Holiday	Season.	Or	at	least	to	make	a	donation	
to	Jordan’s	Yonkers	Moxie	Project.	And	have	a	Happy	Thanksgiving!
______________________________________________________________

Give Back Yonkers,  continued from pg 1

    Yonkers Rising  
PO	Box	705,	Yonkers	NY	10702-914-815-1388.		Proudly	serving	the	City	of	Yonkers	as	of-
ficial	weekly	newspaper	with	hyperlocal	news.	Member	NY	Press	Association.		Legal	notice	
inquiries	to:	risinglegalnotice@gmail.com.			Daniel	Murphy,	Publisher	&	Editor	in	Chief,	
dmurphy@risingmediagroup.com.	Bayan	Baker,	Assistant	to	the	Editor	in	Chief		risingme-

diagroup@gmail.com.		Advertising	requests	to	the	Editor:	dmurphy@risingmediagroup.com
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    Buying Comics! Buying Comics! 
    Looking for 1960s-1990s.     Looking for 1960s-1990s. 
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        If You Have A Loaded Gun in Your Car, 

            Don’t Do 100 MPH on the Parkway  

	 On	October	30,	2022,	the	New	York	State	Police	from	the	Hawthorne	bar-
racks	arrested	four	individuals	for	illegal	possession	of	two	handguns	on	Tucka-
hoe	Road	in	the	city	of	Yonkers.
	 At	approximately	6:25	p.m.,	Troopers	observed	a	BMW	440	traveling	in	
excess	of	100	miles	per	hour	on	the	Sprain	Brook	Parkway.		The	suspect	vehicle	
was	followed	to	Tuckahoe	Road	where	a	traffic	stop	was	initiated.		Investigation	
found	two	loaded	handguns	in	the	vehicle,	a	.380	Ruger	LCP,	and	a	9MM	Smith	
&	Wesson	SD9	VE.			
	 Jalen	S.	Irwin,	age	19,	of	Valley	Stream,	NY,	was	arrested	for	Criminal	Pos-
session	of	a	Weapon	in	the	2nd	degree,	a	class	C	felony,	and	Criminal	Possession	
of	a	Weapon	(large	capacity	ammunition	feeding	device)	in	the	3rd	degree,	a	
class	D	felony.		Deandre	A.	Bowen,	age	21,	Kevin	E.	Hill,	age	21,	and	Daijaun	
I.	Jarvis,	age	20,	all	of	Queens,	NY,	were	arrested	for	Criminal	Possession	of	a	
Weapon	in	the	2nd	degree,	a	class	C	felony.	
	 All	four	subjects	were	arraigned	before	the	Honorable	Judge	Best	of	the	city	
of	Yonkers	Court	and	remanded	to	the	Westchester	County	Jail	in	lieu	of	$15,000	
cash	bail,	$30,000	bond,	or	$45,000	partially	secure	bond.		They	are	scheduled	to	
reappear	before	the	court	on	November	7,	2022,	at	9:30	a.m.
_________________________________________________________________

reflect	the	diversity	of	our	state	and	nation’s	history.
	 “Philipse	Manor	Hall	provides	a	unique	window	into	early	Colonial-era	life	in	
New	York	and	lends	itself	to	telling	the	first	chapters	of	the	nation’s	path	to	inde-
pendence,”	Governor	Hochul	said.	“The	people	who	lived,	worked	and	traded	at	
the	Philipse	family	home	in	the	18th	century	had	a	tremendous	impact	on	shaping	
the	lower-Hudson	Valley.	This	renovation	of	Philipse	Manor	Hall	reflects	New	York	
State’s	strong	commitment	to	preserving	our	shared	heritage	-	illuminating	the	full	
spectrum	of	our	state’s	diverse	culture	and	history.”
	 Philipse	Manor	Hall	is	a	National	Historic	Landmark	and	a	Yonkers	City	Land-
mark;	a	status	that	fully	informed	State	Parks’	approach	to	the	rehabilitation	of	the	
site.	In	addition	to	the	architectural	restoration	of	the	Hall,	the	grounds	and	building	
have	been	updated	to	improve	accessibility,	which	includes	a	newly	constructed,	
discreet	rear	addition	that	houses	new	bathrooms	and	an	elevator.	The	new	exhib-
its	have	been	designed	to	meet	the	needs	of	multilingual	speakers,	the	hearing	and	
visually	impaired,	visitors	with	wheelchairs	and	walkers,	and	is	sensitive	to	visitors	
of	all	ages,	abilities,	and	cultural	experiences.	Prior	to	its	reopening,	Philipse	Manor	
Hall	received	approximately	15,000	visitors	a	year,	and	renovations	are	expected	to	
double	the	amount	of	visitors	to	approximately	30,000	a	year.
	 The	exhibits	are	additionally	offered	virtually	for	those	who	are	not	able	to	
visit	the	site	in	person,	which	expands	the	reach	of	the	site’s	dynamic	history	to	an	
international	audience.	A	website	devoted	to	additional	historic	and	interpretative	
content	called	the	“Virtual	Wing”	will	include	a	360°	virtual	tour.
	 The	new	exhibits	incorporate	the	journeys	of	the	Philipse	family,	the	indigenous	
people	from	whom	the	Philipse	lands	derive,	and	enslaved	Africans,	whose	work	
and	trade	allowed	the	Philipse	family	to	prosper	during	the	pre-Revolutionary	era.	
While	past	exhibits	and	lectures	have	documented	the	role	that	Africans	and	in-
digenous	people	contributed	to	New	York	State	history,	these	expanded	permanent	
exhibits	more	fully	depict	and	share	this	complex	history	with	visitors.
	 Senate	Majority	Leader	Andrea	Stewart-Cousins	said,	“Today	is	an	exciting	mo-
ment	for	Philipse	Manor	Hall	as	it	reopens	with	a	new	focus.	The	newly	permanent	
and	accessible	exhibits	will	help	visitors	more	fully	understand	all	that	Africans	
and	Indigenous	people	contributed	to	the	history	of	New	York	State	and	the	City	of	
Yonkers. I encourage everyone to visit, and congratulate Philipse Manor Hall and 
the	NYS	Office	of	Parks,	Recreation	and	Historic	Preservation	on	the	reopening.”
	 Yonkers	Mayor	Mike	Spano	said,	“We	do	not	show	history	through	subtraction,	
we	show	history	through	telling	the	whole	story.	With	the	addition	of	key	Yonkers	
figures	and	milestones,	Philipse	Manor	Hall	will	now	be	a	place	that	takes	our	
residents	and	visitors	on	a	bona	fide	journey.	I	want	to	thank	our	partners	at	the	state	
level	for	this	investment	which	will	document	and	preserve	our	city’s	growth	and	
development	for	generations	to	come.”
	 	For	more	information,	visit	
https://parks.ny.gov/historic-sites/philipsemanorhall/details.aspx.
___________________________________________________________________

 Philipse Manor Hall reopens continued from pg 1--    

Latimer Cuts County Property Taxes 
   
           Four Budgets in a Row
              No One-Shots, $65 M Surplus  

 Westchester	County	Executive	George	Latimer	has	proposed	a	$6	million	
dollar	cut	to	the	County	property	tax	levy	in	a	preview	of	his	2023	proposed	Op-
erating	Budget.		This	is	the	fourth	County	property	tax	cut	in	a	row	presented	by	
Latimer	as	County	Executive.
	 Latimer	said:“I	have	been	all	around	this	County;	I	have	heard	the	stories	
from	families	who	are	feeling	the	strain	of	inflation-	this	budget	is	for	them.	We	
have	once	again	cut	taxes,	and	expanded	the	programs	that	the	people	of	this	
County	need.	I	am	proud	of	this	Budget,	this	is	what	honest	and	fair	governing	is,	
that	is	who	we	are	as	an	administration.”
	 Closing	2022	with	projected	$65.9	million	operating	surplus
No	borrowing	for	tax	certs
No	borrowing	for	pension
No	use	of	fund	balance
2023	Budget	contains	no	borrowing	or	one-shots
No	use	of	fund	balance
No	borrowing	for	cash	flow
	 Latimer	said:	“The	2023	Budget	reflects	a	continued	commitment	to	pro-
grams	that	meet	the	needs	of	Westchester	County	residents.		We	have	cut	taxes	
but	we	have	also	added	$1	million	to	food	security	programs	that	serve	100	pan-
tries,	we	have	increased	funding	for	homeless	shelter	contracts,	and	we	have	put	
in	$500k	for	New	Rochelle	Family	Court	support	services.”
	 Budget	Director	Larry	Soule	said:	“This	budget	reflects	the	steadfast	commit-
ment	of	the	County	Executive	to	serve	the	needs	of	all	residents	of	Westchester	
County,	while	at	the	same	time	remaining	accountable	to	the	needs	of	the	taxpay-
ers.”

RATING	AGENCIES
	 The	2023	Budget	increases	the	“rainy	day	fund”	to	about	19%	of	County	
operating	expenditures-		a	bold	way	to	stabilize	the	bond	ratings	for	the	County.
	 Latimer	said:	“For	the	past	four	consecutive	fiscal	years,	our	administration	
has	been	able	to	propose	an	Operating	Budget	that	included	a	cut	to	the	County	
property	tax	levy.	Westchester	County	also	boasts	a	AA+,	AA+	and	Aa1	rating	
by	Standard	and	Poor’s,	Fitch	and	Moody’s,	respectively	–	among	the	highest	
ratings	awarded	by	these	three	major	agencies.	These	accomplishments	are	due	in	
no	small	part	to	the	professional	work	of	the	Westchester	County	Department	of	
Finance.”
	 Finance	Commissioner	Karin	Hablow	said:	“I	applaud	the	County	Executive	
for	submitting	a	balanced	budget	that	also	includes	another	consecutive	year	of	a	
decrease	to	the	tax	levy.	The	County	has	steadily	improved	its	financial	position	
while	continuing	to	offer	the	services	needed	and	sought	out	by	its	residents.	The	
fiscally	responsible	budgets	that	the	County	Executive	has	proposed	year	after	
year	will	position	Westchester	County	as	a	financially	stable	entity	for	years	to	
come.”

PUBLIC	SAFETY	/	CORRECTIONS	/	PROBATION
	 In	a	record	setting	year,	the	Department	of	Public	Safety,	Department	of	Cor-
rections	and	Department	of	Probation	are	funded	at	the	highest	level	they	have	
ever	been	funded	in	Westchester	County	history	–	a	total	of	$260.9	million.
·									Correction	$156.6	million
·									Public	Safety	$59.1	million
·									Probation	$45.2	million

This	allocation	in	the	Budget	includes:
·									IT	Coordinator	and	Crime	Data	Analyst	for	Public	Safety
·									Three	additional	School	Resource	Officers	in	Katonah,	North	Salem	and	
Hendrick Hudson
·									New	class	of	Corrections	Officers	included	in	Budget	for	2023

HEALTH	&	COMMUNITY	MENTAL	HEALTH
 The	Westchester	County	Health	Department	accounts	for	$220.8	million	in	
the	Operating	Budget,	and	$17.2	million	for	the	Department	of	Community	Men-
tal	Health	(DCMH).	

Health	Budget	includes:
·									Maternal	Mortality	$1	million
·									Federally	Qualified	Health	Centers	/	Neighborhood	Health	Centers	expan-
sion	$1	million	(total	$3	million)
 Health	Commissioner	Dr.	Sherlita	Amler	said:	“The	Health	Department	has	
devoted	a	considerable	amount	of	its	resources	over	the	past	two	years	to	its	CO-
VID	response.		This	budget	will	allow	the	Department	to	refocus	its	attention	on	
core	public	health	priorities	and	inequities.”

Westchester County Executive George Latimer, left, with Deputy County Ex-
ecutive Ken Jenkins, presents proposed County budget for 2023 

        continued on pg 6-
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   Operation Santa Claus 
     A Great Yonkers Tradition 

YoFi Fest, continued from pg 1-

  On This Day in Yonkers History...

By Mary Hoar, City of Yonkers Historian, President Emerita Yonkers Historical 
Society, recipient of the 2004 Key to History

Monday,	November	21st:	
November	21,	1946:	Otis	Elevator	announced	a	quarterly	dividend	of	fifty	cents	
a	share,	an	increase	of	15	cents	from	the	previous	quarter.	The	dividend	paid	on	
December	27;	Preferred	stock	holders	got	a	dividend	of	$1.50.	

November	21,	1949:		Supreme	Court	Justice	Frank	Coyne	awarded	custody	of	
little	Joseph	LoCascio	to	his	mother,	Mrs.	Annette	LoCascio.		Coyne	stated	the	
father	had	made	no	allegations	the	mother	was	unfit,	and	he	believed	a	child	this	
young	needed	his	mother.		The	father	received	reasonable	visitation	rights.	

Tuesday	November	22nd:
November	22,	1919:	YPD	Sergeant	Jerome	Linehan,	with	the	help	of	Woodworth	
Avenue’s	Isaiah	Cunningham,	subdued	a	man	suspected	of	robbing	a	local	hotel	
proprietor	of	$300;	the	hard-fought	battle	happened	at	South	Broadway	and	Pros-
pect Street.

November	22,	1924:		According	to	the	plans	filed	with	the	Building	Department,	
the	estimate	to	build	Benjamin	Franklin	Junior	High	School	was	$620,000.		The	
school	was	built	at	Poplar,	Linden	and	Maple	Streets.	

November	22,	1929:	The	Yonkers	Art	Commission	approved	sculptor	Isidore	
Konti’s	design	for	the	Spanish-American	War	Veterans	Memorial;	it	would	be	
erected	in	City	Plaza,	later	known	as	Larkin	Plaza.

Wednesday	November	23rd:
November	23,	1923:		The	funeral	for	the	late	Mayor	Walter	Taussig	was	held	at	
his	home	at	191	Park	Avenue.		Reverend	J.	I	Blair	Larned,	rector	of	St.	John’s	
Episcopal	Church,	officiated	in	a	room	filled	with	an	overwhelming	number	of	
flowers	sent	by	fraternal	and	civic	organizations.	

November	23,	1931:		Because	wailing	of	the	Yonkers	Ferry	fog	siren,	Alderman	
Walter	Jones	received	dozens	of	complaints	from	his	constituents.	Being	proac-
tive,	Jones	met	with	Leo	Schwarzstein,	Manager	of	the	Westchester	Ferry	Corpo-
ration,	and	got	a	cool	reception	to	his	complaint.		Schwartzstein	explained	sirens	
were	necessary	to	guide	ferries	into	the	pier	at	the	foot	of	Alexander	Street	during	
heavy	fog.		The	noise	was	heard	starting	at	6	am		two	days	in	a	row.		Yonkers	
Police	received	more	than	200	complaints	about	the	sirens	from	Western	Yonkers	
residents,	from	Ludlow	to	northwestern	Yonkers.	Getting	no	satisfaction	from	
Schwartzstein,	he	went	to	Health	Commissioner	Clarence	Buckmaster,	who	im-
mediately sent an inspector to investigate. 

Thursday,	November	24th:
November	24,	1942:		The	Herald	Statesman	reviewed	the	“V	for	Victory”	warn-
ing	for	speeders!		Because	speeding	wasted	gas	needed	for	the	war	effort,	Yonkers	
drivers’	began	tapping	out	the	signal,	“beep—beep—beep—beeeeep”	(three	short,	
one	long	beeps,	Morse	Code	for	V)	whenever	they	saw	another	driver	exceeding	
the	limit.		In	most	cases,	the	driver	immediately	slowed	down,	not	only	because	
speeding	is	“dangerous,	it	is	TREASON,”	in	the	words	of	the	paper.

November	24,	1956:		Fourteen	American	Legion	Posts	held	a	testimonial	din-
ner	honoring	the	Yonkers	Keys	baseball	team,	Junior	American	Legion	Baseball	
Westchester,	State,	and	Eastern	Division	champions	at	the	Bajart	Post	on	McLean	
Avenue.	Keynote	speaker	was	NY	Giants	pitcher	and	Yonkers	native	Steve	
Ridzik;	he	presented	the	New	York	Giants	trophy	to	the	team.	State	Commander	
Lester	Rosenbaum	presented	the	NYS	Legion	trophy.	John	Armand,	President	of	
team	sponsor	Key	Liquors,	presented	gifts	to	all	team	members.	

Friday,	November	25th:
November	25,	1905:	The	Board	of	Commissioners	dismissed	charges	of	neglect	
of	duty	against	a	Yonkers	patrolman	who	fell	asleep	on	duty	after	hearing	his	
explanation.		He	said	he	opened	a	call	box,	put	his	head	on	his	palm	and	elbow	
and	the	ledge…	and	promptly	fell	asleep.		Apparently,	he	had	been	taking	care	of	
a	sick	friend	for	several	days	and	had	not	slept	in	48	hours.

November	25,	1913:		In	a	daring	battle	of	the	sexes,	eleven	women,	captained	
by	Mrs.	Owen	Oliver,	competed	against	eleven	men	lead	by	William	J.	Black-
burn.		The	contest?		Spelling!		Held	in	the	parish	house	of	St.	Andrew’s	Memorial	
Church,	the	spelling	match	lasted	for	more	than	an	hour,	with	the	women	emerg-
ing victorious.  
	 Winning	team	members	were	Oliver,	Mrs.	George	Lowerre,	Emily	Lithgow,	
Lillian	Stevens,.	Marian	Boughton,	Mrs.	Isaac	McGay,	Mrs.	Arthur	J.	B.	Tait,	
Mrs.	William	Marter,	Mrs.	Wegman,	Mrs.	Arnett	Lawrence	and.	Sarah	Harrison.
Men’s	team	members	were	Blackburn,	Charles	Apgar,	William	Marsden,	Victor	
Cromwell,	James	McIntyre,	Percy	Simpson,	William	Witte,	Benjamin	Cromwell,	
Wilson	Burrows,	W.	B.	Bottone	and	A.	R.	Lawrence.	William	Kellogg,	C.	Arthur	
Dunlavy	and	Arthur	Land	served	as	the	judges.	

Saturday,	November	26th:
November	26,	1911:		Alexander	Smith	Cochran	offered	to	purchase	a	complete	
set	of	colonial	furniture	for	the	Manor	Hall.	 	 -continued on pg 6-

talkbacks	and	Q&A’s	that	accompany	each	screening.
	 “Over	the	past	two	years	that	we’ve	offered	online	viewing,	we’ve	developed	
a	following	of	fans	who	enjoy	the	films	online,”	said	Dave	Steck,	YoFi’s	Execu-
tive	Director	and	co-founder,	“By	making	the	decision	to	present	this	year’s	
festival	as	a	fully	hybrid	experience,	every	film	will	get	a	theatrical	screening	and	
simultaneously	be	available	online	for	remote	viewing,	so	everyone	can	choose
whichever	way	works	best	for	them.”
	 This	year,	the	festival	kicks	off	on	the	evening	of	Friday,	December	2nd,	with	
its	traditional	“Taste	of	Yonkers”	Red	Carpet	Reception	that	features	offerings	
from	local	restaurants,	including	Dolphin	Restaurant,	La	Bella	Havana,	Yonkers	
Brewing	Company	and	Nahmias	Et	Fils	Distillery.	It’s	followed	by	a	specially	
curated	opening	night	short	film	program	and	finishes	with	an	after-party	at	
Zuppa	Restaurant	and	Lounge.
	 The	film	festival	really	kicks	off	Saturday	and	Sunday,	December	3rd	and	
4th,	with	all-day	programming,	including	screenings,	workshops	and	network-
ing	events.	And	each	weekday	thereafter	has	a	movie	theme	night;	On	Monday,	
December	5th,	YoFi	is	presenting	an	international	film	program	entitled	“Around	
The	Globe”,	followed	by	the	“Independent	to	the	Core”	program,	which	show-
cases	several	short	films	about	independent	publishing,	and	includes	a	reception.
	 On	Tuesday,	December	6th,	the	festival	is	partnering	with	Yonkers	Pride	to	
present	Queer	Screen,	an	evening	of	LGBTQ+	films,	accompanied	by	a	recep-
tion.
	 Wednesday,	December	7th,	is	“Ladies	Night”,	featuring	films	that	tell	stories	
of	women’s	empowerment,	accompanied	by	a	reception.
	 Thursday,	December	8th,	starts	with	the	free	family	program	“Kid	Screen”,	
followed	by	the	“¡Viva	la	Cuba!”	evening	that	includes	a	film	about	Cuba	and	a	
reception	with	Cuban-inspired	music	and	refreshments.
	 Friday,	December	9th,	is	“Friday	Fright	Night”,	with	a	program	of	horror	and	
thriller	films,	accompanied	by	a	reception.
	 The	second	weekend	of	the	festival,	on	December	10th	and	11th,	offers	even	
more	screenings,	workshops	and	parties.	This	year’s	festival	received	a	record	
number	of	films	with	connections	to	the	area,	so	the	weekend	includes	numerous	
“Locally	Sourced”	showcase,	which	feature	movies	that	have	either	been	made	
by	filmmakers	from	the	area	or	were	shot	here.	Many	Westchester	towns	are	
represented	as	is	Yonkers,	of	course.	Sunday	evening	is	the	closing	night	Awards	
Ceremony	at	Yonkers	Brewing	Company.
	 “We’re	really	proud	to	be	presenting	such	a	diverse	program	this	year,”	said	
Schumann,	“There	are	definitely	more	new	voices	and	stories	than	when	we	
started	ten	years	ago.”	Steck	added	“And	thanks	to	ArtsWestchester	and	the	Yon-

kers	Office	of	Development,	we’ll	be	able	to	offer	many	more	programs	free	of	
charge,	both	during	the	festival	and	throughout	the	year	at	the	YoFi	Digital	Media	
Art	Center,	including	our	Community	Screening	Series	in	the	Spring.”
	 Information	and	tickets	are	available	at	YoFiFest.com.
_________________________________________________________________

Otis Elevator Company’s First Yonkers factory, 1868
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      Eric Schoen, continued from pg 3-

Notice	of	formation	of	WRITESTRONG	LLC.	Arts.	of	Org.	filed	with	the	SSNY	on	
8/30/2022.	Office:	Westchester	County.	SSNY	designated	as	agent	of	the	LLC	upon	whom	
process	against	it	may	be	served.	SSNY	shall	mail	copy	of	process	to	the	LLC,	10	1/2	Spruce	
St,	Sleepy	Hollow,	NY.	Purpose:	Any	lawful	activity.
_________________________________________________________________________

Application	for	Authority	of	ALLIED	REAL	ESTATE	PHILADELPHIA,	LLC	filed	with	the	
Secy.	of	State	of	NY	(SSNY)	on	10/13/2022.			Formed	in	PA	4/6/2005.		Office	loc.:			West-
chester	County.		SSNY	is	designated	as	agent	of	LLC	on	whom	process	against	it	may	be	
served.		The	address	SSNY	shall	mail	copy	of	process	to	2200	Walnut	St.,	Philadelphia,	PA	
19103.		The	office	address	in	PA	is	2001	Hamilton	St.,	Ste.	304,	Philadelphia,	PA	19130.			
Cert.	of	Organization	filed	with	the	Secy.	of	the	Commonwealth,	302	N.	Office	Bldg.,	401	
North	St.,	Harrisburg,	PA	17120.		Purpose:		Any	lawful	activity.	
_________________________________________________________________________

Formation	of	ESAL	REALTY	LLC	filed	with	the	Secy.	of	State	of	NY	(SSNY)	on	
11/8/2022.	Office	loc.:		Westchester	County.	SSNY	designated	as	agent	of	LLC	upon	
whom	process	against	it	may	be	served.		The	address	SSNY	shall	mail	process	to	
Ernest	Salerno,	2395	E.	Long	Shadow	Pl.,	Tucson,	AZ	85718.		Purpose:			Any	lawful	
activity.   
_______________________________________________________________

         Licensed Professional Process Server 
       Covering Civil and Landlord & Tenant cases. 
	 	 	 Will	do	all	mailings	and	provide	Affidavit	of	service.	
   Please contact me at (914) 770-0079, or  email me 
   at  Tina_vazquez819@yahoo.com.

     Classifieds
Auto Donations

Wheels	For	Wishes	benefiting	Make-A-Wish®	Northeast	New	York.	Your	Car	Donations	
Matter	NOW	More	Than	Ever!	Free	Vehicle	Pick	Up	ANYWHERE.		We	Accept	Most	
Vehicles	Running	or	Not.		100%	Tax	Deductible.		Minimal	To	No	Human	Contact.		Call:	
(877)	798-9474.		Car	Donation	Foundation	d/b/a	Wheels	For	Wishes.	www.wheelsfor-
wishes.org.

Drive	Out	Breast	Cancer:	Donate	a	car	today!		The	benefits	of	donating	your	car	or	boat:		
Fast	Free	Pickup	-	24hr	Response			Tax	Deduction	-	Easy	To	Do!		Call	24/7:		855-905-
4755

Buying	/	Selling
Buying	diamonds,	gold,	silver,	all	fine	jewelry	and	watches,	coins,	paintings,	better	furs,	
complete	estates.		We	simply	pay	more!	Call	Barry	914-260-8783	or	e-mail	Americabuy-

ing@aol.com

Education	/	Career	Training
TRAIN	ONLINE	TO	DO	MEDICAL	BILLING!	Become	a	Medical	Office	Professional	
online	at	CTI!	Get	Trained,	Certified	&	ready	to	work	in	months!	Call	855-543-6440.	
(M-F	8am-6pm	ET).	Computer	with	internet	is	required.

COMPUTER	&	IT	TRAINING	PROGRAM!	Train	ONLINE	to	get	the	skills	to	become	
a	Computer	&	Help	Desk	Professional	now!	Grants	and	Scholarships	available	for	certain	
programs	for	qualified	applicants.	Call	CTI	for	details!	844-947-0192	(M-F	8am-6pm	
ET).	Computer	with	internet	is	required.

Finance

ARE	YOU	BEHIND	$10k	OR	MORE	ON	YOUR	TAXES?	Stop	wage	&	bank	levies,	
liens	&	audits,	unfiled	tax	returns,	payroll	issues,	&	resolve	tax	debt	FAST.	Call	888-869-
5361	(Hours:		Mon-Fri	7am-5pm	PST)

Health

ATTENTION	VIAGRA	USERS:	Generic	100mg	blue	pills	or	generic	20mg	yellow	pills.	
Get	45	plus	5	free	$99	+	S/H.	Call	Today.	877-707-5523

Home Improvement

Do	you	need	a	Roof	or	Energy	Efficient	Windows	&	Help	paying	for	it?	YOU	MAY	
QUALIFY	THROUGH	NEW	RELIEF	PROGRAMS	(800)	944-9393	or	visit	NYPro-

gramFunding.org	to	qualify.	Approved	applications	will	have	the	work	completed	by	a	
repair	crew	provided	by:	HOMEOWNER	FUNDING.	Not	affiliated	with	State	or	Gov	
Programs.

BATH	&	SHOWER	UPDATES	in	as	little	as	ONE	DAY!	Affordable	prices	-	No	pay-

ments	for	18	months!	Lifetime	warranty	&	professional	installs.	Senior	&	Military	Dis-

counts	available.	Call:	866-393-3636
Don’t	Pay	For	Covered	Home	Repairs	Again!	American	Residential	Warranty	covers	
ALL	MAJOR	SYSTEMS	AND	APPLIANCES.	30	DAY	RISK	FREE/	$100	OFF	POPU-

LAR	PLANS.	833-398-0526

Miscellaneous

Need	cash	for	Christmas?	Turn	your	boxes	of	old	comic	books	into	cash.	Call	George	at	
917-652-9128,	gbrook@pipeline.com

BEST	SATELLITE	TV	with	2	Year	Price	Guarantee!	$59.99/mo	with	190	channels	and	3	
months	free	premium	movie	channels!	Free	next	day	installation!	Call	888-508-5313

TV	Internet	Phone
DISH	TV	$64.99	For	190	Channels	+	$14.95	High	Speed	Internet.		Free	Installation,	
Smart	HD	DVR	Included,	Free	Voice	Remote.	Some	restrictions	apply.		Promo	Expires	
1/21/23.	1-866-595-6967

DIRECTV	for	$79.99/mo	for	12	months	with	CHOICE		Package.	Watch	your	favorite	
live	sports,	news	&	entertainment	anywhere.	First	3	months	of	HBO	Max,	Cinemax,	
Showtime,	Starz	and	Epix	included!	Directv	is	#1	in	Customer	Satisfaction	(JD	Power	&	
Assoc.)	Some	restrictions	apply.	Call	1-888-534-6918.
________________________________________________________________________

CORPORATION	NOTICE
CITY	OF	YONKERS-NEW	YORK
PUBLIC	HEARING	NOTICE

Notice	is	hereby	given,	pursuant	to	law,	that	the	Mayor	of	the	City	of	Yonkers,	New	
York,	will	hold	a	Public	Hearing	on	November	29,	2022	at	5:00pm,	Mayor’s	Recep-
tion	Room,	2nd	floor,	40	South	Broadway,	Yonkers,	New	York,	to	hear	all	interested	
parties	and	citizens	regarding	the	adoption	of	the	following	Local	Law,	to	wit:

LOCAL	LAW	AMENDING	CHAPTER	8	OF	THE	CODE	OF	THE	CITY	OF	YON-
KERS	TO	AUTHORIZE	PUBLIC	BODIES	OF	THE	CITY	OF	YONKERS	TO	USE	
VIDEOCONFERENCING	TO	CONDUCT	MEETINGS

Said	hearing	may	be	adjourned	from	time	to	time	as	necessary.	Further	information,	
including	access	to	a	copy	of	said	proposed	local	law,	may	be	obtained	at	the	City	
Clerk’s	office,	City	Hall,	40	South	Broadway,	Yonkers,	New	York	and	on	the	City’s	
Website.

MIKE	SPANO

Mayor

Date:	November	16,	2022

______________________________________________________________
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Westchester	County	to	Host	Household	Recycling	
Day	at	Playland	Park	in	Rye	Nov.	19
	 Westchester	County’s	Department	of	Environmental	Facilities	(DEF)	will	be	
conducting	a	Household	Recycling	Day	(HRD)	event	on	Saturday,	November	19	
from	9	a.m.	to	3	p.m.	at	Playland	Park	in	Rye.	The	upcoming	HRD	event	in	Rye	
will	be	the	sixth	and	final	HRD	event	of	2022,	giving	residents	across	the	County	
an	opportunity	to	conveniently	and	safely	dispose	of	their	household	waste.
	 This	event	is	held	in	conjunction	with	Rye’s	Zero	Waste	Day,	which	offers	
residents	an	opportunity	to	donate	good	condition,	gently-used	furniture,	children’s	
coats	and	winter	clothing,	prescription	eyeglasses,	lightly-used	soccer	gear	and	pet	
supplies.	For	specific	guidelines	and	information	about	donations,	please	call	the	
Recycling	HelpLine.
	 In	addition	to	properly	labelled	household	chemicals,	tires,	scrap	metal,	elec-
tronics,	appliances	and	other	special	wastes	found	in	a	typical	household,	residents	
can	bring	documents	for	shredding	and	expired	or	unwanted	medications	for	dis-
posal	to	the	November	19	HRD	Event.	Residents	should	place	items	in	their	trunk	
or	backseat	and	remain	in	their	vehicles	while	staff	unload	vehicles	in	the	drop-off	
area
	 Items	that	will	not	be	accepted	and	should	not	be	brought	to	the	Household	Re-
cycling	Day	include,	non-rechargeable	alkaline	and	carbon	zinc	batteries	(they	can	
be	safely	discarded	in	the	trash),	motor	oil,	smoke	detectors,	cell	phones,	explo-
sives	(flares,	fireworks,	ammunition),	construction	debris	and	hypodermic	needles.	
Also,	waste	from	businesses,	schools	or	other	institutions	will	not	be	accepted.
	 For	more	information	on	what	to	bring	to	this	event,	visit	www.westchester-
gov.com/recycling	or	call	(914)	813-5425.
__________________________________________________________________

stantine	Georgieou	Author	of	CHILDREN	AND	THEIR	LITERATURE	the	gold	
standard	and	must	read	for	new	teachers	of	young	children.	Would	give	her	a	list	of	
books-to	take	out	for	him	for	the	term.	She	had	him	for	3	terms.	His	favorite
library	which	he	knew	would	always	of	the	books	the	Yonkers	Public	Library.	He	
relied	on	the	Yonkers	Public	Library	collection	over	the	NYU	collection	of	books!
	 Listen	to	Eric	Schoen	on	the	Westchester	Rising	Radio	Show	Thursday’s	from	
10-11	a.m.	On	WVOX	1460	AM,	go	to	WVOX.com	and	click	the	arrow	to	listen	to	
the	live	stream	or	download	the	WVOX	app	from	the	App	Store	free	of	charge.
___________________________________________________________________

PARKS	&	RECREATION
	 Total	amount	in	the	Budget	for	Parks	and	Recreation	is	$60.3	million.	A	com-
bined	$28	million	has	been	slotted	for	structural	improvements	at	the	Ice	Casino	
and	Playland	Amusement	Park.		Additionally,	$7	million	has	been	allocated	for	
Hilltop	Hanover	Farm	and	Environmental	Center,	and	$3.3	million	for	Cranberry	
Lake	Preserve	improvements.	
	 Latimer	said:	“As	the	construction	of	the	County’s	historic	investment	in	
Playland	continues,	we	look	toward	other	park	facilities	that	have	suffered	from	
underinvestment	in	the	past.”

HUMAN	RIGHTS	COMMISSION
	 The	total	amount	allotted	for	the	Human	Rights	Commission	in	the	Budget	is	
$1.3	million.	This	includes	an	additional	investigator.

YOUTH	BUREAU
	 Total	Youth	Bureau	funding	is	$4.7	million	dollars.	Among	the	new	initiatives	
is	an	expansion	of	the	Invest-In-Kids	program	to	$250K.

More details on Latimer’s county budget plan at Yonkerstimes.com 
__________________________________________________________________

November	26,	1935:		Less	than	a	week	after	a	Chamber	of	Commerce	commit-
tee	demanded	better	and	stricter	enforcement	of	parking	regulations	in	Yonkers,	
three	of	the	five	committee	members	asked	City	Judge	Boote	for	leniency	for	their	
friends.	

Sunday	November	27th:			
November	27,	1945:		Proving	that	the	US	Army	values	friendship,	or	at	least	that	
was	what	the	Yonkers	recruiters	in	the	Yonkers	Recruiting	Station	reported.		Long	
time	friends	and	schoolmates	Frank	Fornabaio	and	Nicholas	Costello	of	Oak	
Street	went	to	the	office	in	the	Post	Office	together	to	sign	up	and	then	reported	
to	Army	headquarters	in	New	York	to	take	their	physicals	together.		Both	men	
wanted	to	learn	to	drive	large	Army	trucks	and	vehicles.	

November	27,	1946:		Former	Mayor	John	Fogarty	blasted	the	closing	of	the	Yon-
kers	Health	Center	Laboratory.		Pointing	out	for	many	years,	during	the	tenure	of	
the	late	Health	Commissioner	Dr.	Buckmaster,	Yonkers	had	“an	enviable	health	
record	under	his	long	and	intelligent	administration,	it	being	usually	among	the	
first	ten	healthiest	cities	in	the	country.”		The	Health	Center	and	its	“splendid	
equipment”	were	created	to	care	for	underprivileged	children,	using	the	guidance	
from	local	Academy	of	Medicine	members.		The	lab	had	been	taken	over	by	West-
chester	County;	local	physicians	were	unhappy	with	the	County’s	services.	
	 Questions	or	comments?		Email	YonkersHistory1646@gmail.com.		
For	information	on	the	Yonkers	Historical	Society,	Sherwood	House	and	upcom-
ing	events,	please	visit	our	website	www.yonkershistoricalsociety.org,	call	914-
961-8940	or	email	yhsociety@aol.com.	
__________________________________________________________________
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Send us your letters, opinions, story ideas, announcements 

and photos to dmurphy@risingmediagroup.com 
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© 2022 St. John’s Riverside Hospital  |  All Rights Reserved

ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS  |  CLOSE-TO-HOME  |  BI-LINGUAL  |  POST COVID CARE REFERRALS 

AMPLE FREE PARKING  |  EXTENDED HOURS  |  EFFICIENT, FRIENDLY ENVIRONMENT 

Be Proactive. Schedule an Appointment or Screening Today.

YONKERS | 914.207.0004 

DOBBS FERRY | 914.693.6500

stjohnsmedgroup.com  |  We Are Community Strong

LISTENING.
CARING.

THE WAY MEDICINE 
WAS MEANT TO BE

FROM L TO R:  LOUIS ANDRONE, MD;  ANDREW FADER, MD; ANA ANDRONE, MD  

EVELYN SANTAMARIA, FNP; THOMAS APUZZO, MD; ROBERT DeMATTEO, MD

      Yonkers Cyber Security Day -Sat November 19 at Recycling Center      Yonkers Cyber Security Day -Sat November 19 at Recycling Center
	 Yonkers	Mayor	Mike	Spano	is	giving	residents	and	local	businesses	the	op-
portunity	to	discard	old	hard	drives	at	the	Yonkers	Recycling	Center	on	Saturday,	
November	19	from	7:30	am	to	4:15	pm.
	 Department	of	Public	Works	(DPW)	employees	and	members	of	the	City’s	IT	
Department	will	be	on-site	to	remove,	dispose	and	demolish	the	hard	drives	prop-
erly.	DPW	employees	will	wear	the	appropriate	safety	equipment	and	use	tools	to	
destroy the hard drive. 
	 “This	is	a	way	for	our	residents	and	local	business	owners	to	ensure	personal	
and	private	data	stored	on	the	computer	is	completely	inaccessible,”	said	Mayor	
Spano.	“In	today’s	tech-dominated	world,	it’s	important	for	each	of	us	to	be	pro-
active	to	protect	our	security.”
	 Department	of	Public	Works	Commissioner	Thomas	Meier	said,	“This	first	
Cyber-Security	Day	is	part	of		Mayor	Spano’s	green	initiative.	Recycling	un-
wanted	hard	drives	while	removing	potentially	critical	information,	helps	safe-
guard	the	peace	of	mind	of	each	and	every	one	of	our	residents.”
	 The	Yonkers	Recycling	Center	is	located	at	735	Saw	Mill	River	Road.
________________________________________________________________

     					Turkey	Giveaways	in	Yonkers	This	Weekend						Turkey	Giveaways	in	Yonkers	This	Weekend	



YONKERS  RISING  FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 18, 2022- PAGE-8

Visit Mount Sinai Doctors in 

Westchester County and get access 

to the same expertise and medical 

advancements available throughout 

the Mount Sinai Health System.

Our five locations in Westchester 

County offer primary care and 

multiple specialty services, including 

cardiology, gastroenterology, 

orthopedics, breast surgery, and more.

Book an appointment close to home

today at mountsinai.org/westchester

Mount Sinai 
expertise. 
Westchester 
convenience.

Mount Sinai Doctors-Scarsdale

341 Central Park Avenue, Scarsdale, NY 10583

914-370-5000

Mount Sinai Doctors-Pelham

116 Fifth Avenue, Pelham, NY 10803

914-813-3133

Mount Sinai Doctors-Yonkers

1086 North Broadway, Yonkers, NY 10701

914-968-3535

Mount Sinai Doctors-Bronxville

77 Pondfield Road, Bronxville, NY 10708

914-337-2301

Mount Sinai Doctors-Yonkers Orthopedics

984 North Broadway, Suite 306, Yonkers, NY 10701

914-369-1700


